MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING   OF 

THE CLARK COUNTY SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT DISTRICT

FEBRUARY, 2017

The Meeting of the Clark County Solid Waste Management District was held in the Clark County Commissioner’s Meeting Room, Clark County Government Building, Jeffersonville, Indiana, on February  15, 2017 at 5: 15 p.m.


The Meeting is called to order by Board Jack Coffman.

Roll call was conducted: The following Board Members were present:  Jack Coffman, Bryan Glover, Connie Sellers, Steve Daughtery, and Jennifer Voignier.  Board Members, Mike Moore, and Lisa Gill were not present.  Jake Elder, Luke Etheridge and Jeff Cox also present. 

Thereafter, a Motion for approval of the January minutes was made by Bryan Glover and seconded by Jennifer Voignier. Motion carried.  4 -0-1

Thereafter, Board President Jack Coffman, recognizes Controller, Jeff Cox 

1. Jeff briefed the board on claims list to be paid for the month of February amounting to $102,780.78. Discussion was held on the claims and Motion was made by Bryan Glover  and seconded by, Connie Sellers  to approve claims.  5-0.
2. Discussion was held on large purchases. It was determined any large purchase should be presented to the Board for approval.  
Thereafter, Board President, Jack Coffman, ask for Attorney Report
1. Jake informed the Board the $17 fee will be on the spring assessment. 
2. Jake advises the Board that River Ridge would like to make the transfer of property on   March 15, 2017.  Discussion held. Motion made by Bryan Glover and seconded by Connie Sellers for Jack Coffman to sign the transfer of property.  Motion carries 5 - 0.

3. Jake advised the Board he would have the RFP for curb side bids at the March meeting.
Thereafter, Board President, Jack Coffman, ask for New Business:
1.   County Wide Recycling Quotes. Luke recommended GOT TO GO. Discussion held. Motion was made by Jennifer Voignier and seconded by Bryan Glover to accept Bid #2 from Got to Go. Motion carried 5 – 0.  Jake to provide contract.
Thereafter, Board President, Jack Coffman, recognizes Director Luke Etheridge
1. Luke advises the Board on the progress of the new location and the phone number to be at the new location in place by the end of February. 

2. Luke advise the Board that recycling center would be open until 7:00 pm on Wednesdays to meet the needs of the community.  
Board Members comments: 
1.  None
At 6:00 pm a motion was made to adjourn by Bryan Glover and seconded by Jennifer Voignier. 5-0
     Next Regular Board Meeting March 15, 2017










_________________________










Board President
